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Paper 2
Regional Partnership Forum:  Action Points
9th November 2016 at 13:00
	No
	Minute
	Details
	To be actioned by
	Evidence
	RAG Status 

	
	
	Actions from Previous Minutes
	
	
	

	1


	15.10.13.1
	Variation to Contract & Conditions – concerns were raised to variances that have been issued to PTS in a variance to altering leave and operations contracts with relief being primarily on weekends and nights.  Although no changes have been made to contracts since 2006, this issue still needs to be looked into.


	Kim Nurse  & Pete Green 
	A review has been undertaking. Some variations reflect changes in employment legislation or AfC terms and conditions. A list of these variations will now be discussed with Pete. KN to speak to PG outside of the meeting. 
	

	2
	16.01.13.1
	Overtime Payments for PTS Apprentices

An overtime payment has been agreed for PTS apprentices paid on the national apprenticeship rate. 
ST asked if other support staff could be considered to make sure all apprentices are treated equally. 
	Kim Nurse 
	This matter has been referred to Operations for further consideration for apprentices such as AFAs and Mechanics. 

This matter will be discussed at a future EMB. 
Update:  it has been agreed that the same overtime payment will apply to E & U staff on Apprenticeship rate contracts, as those agreed for PTS apprentices earlier in the year.  The date of application will be backdated to 1 April 2016.

Apprentice Rates – the below rates are currently paid:

· £6.95 per hour – 21-24 years old

· £5.55 per hour – 18-20 years old

· £4 per hour – 16-17 years old

· £3.40 for apprentices under 19 or 19 or or over who are in the first year of apprenticeship

· Ie an 18 year old in their second year of apprenticeship should get £5.55 not £3.40 as under 19 in the first year.

PTS Apprentice USH Payment – Pay roll have been advised of the payments that need to be made and backdated to 1 April 2016.  The payments will continue to be made a month in arrears moving forward based on the work carried out in the previous month.

PTS Apprentice Overtime Rates – Payroll have been advised that overtime is to be paid at time and a half of their normal apprenticeship hourly rate and back dated to 1 April 2016.


	

	3

	16.04.04


	EPR – NVH to email Tracey Morrell in regard to responses required to questions and queries raised. Further questions were raised by staff side and they had not been addressed.  NVH to address with PB.

	Paul Baker/Nick Henry   


	Update: Paul Baker will be attending the meeting in December to present how the Q & As are collated and made available to staff.

	

	4
	16.05.10.1
	BBC LPF:  Mandatory Training changing to 10 hour day where would the time be allocated for the workbook – KN to explore if day 2 training day could be reduced and update staff side at the next meeting.   Staff side asked if a 6 hour toil credit could be considered for completion of the mandatory workbook. 

KN to forward a copy of training day 2 to Stuart Gardener. 

BBC Mandatory training day – training needs to be consistent across the board and needs to be highlighted to Julian Rhodes and Kim Nurse. 


	Kim Nurse 

Julian Rhodes


	Scoping exercise being undertaken to NVH and PT to see if day 2 training can be reduced. A paper will be taken to EMB on the 27th September and an update will be provided following this meeting. 

Some changes are being considered to the content of the modules in Day 2 which could provide up to 2 hours capacity to complete the workbook. 
	

	
	
	
	Craig Cooke
	Update 09.11.16: EMB have considered amending the content of Day 2 with the potential for the handbook to be added to the EPR tablet.  CC to investigate.

Further discussions at EPG suggested no amendment to Day 2, and staff allocated 6 hours  TOIL on completion of their mandatory workbook.  CC to consider
	

	5
	16.05.11.6
	4 x 4 24/7 fleet – A number of issues were raised in regard to this vehicle comfort for patients, stretchers were difficult to get out.  Staff had to press 4 x 4 button and they were not trained.  
NVH to chase up when review and risk assessment will be ready. 
	Craig Cooke


	Update 09.11.16:  CC confirmed a risk assessment had been undertaken which he will arrange is passed to Staffside [if they have not already had a copy]
	

	
	16.05.11.6 (b)
	4 x 4 24/7 fleet – Staff side raised concerns that DVD in regard to the vehicle was still being shown in Staffordshire. KN to investigate further.
	Kim Nurse 
	Raised with Education and Training Officers directly and the DVD has been withdrawn. 
	

	6
	16.08.02
	CFR Framework – KN to speak to Dr Carson in regard to this matter as concerns were raised at the cases CFRs were being sent to (hangings/suicides).  Staff side asked if the framework could be reviewed
	Kim Nurse
	The following advice has been received from the Trust’s medical director, 
CFRs would be fine attending all types of job [including those very difficult calls,  such as attending suicides due to hanging] subject to the following:
1. The have an advanced option to opt out

2. They can refuse the job on the day if necessary

3. There is specific training for all CFRs in these types of calls

4. They have a package of support automatically triggered for immediately after the job.

 

There are many mature 18 year olds who would manage fine, but there needs to be a process in place. The evidence is that more people are harmed psychologically when they could have done something to help but were unable to do so, rather than trying to help at distressing cases.
Update 09.11.16: KN to consider a session for CRMs to deliver at CFR training days to deal specifically with inexperienced CFRs attending suicide and other very distressing cases.
	

	7
	16.08.02
	Starting Times and Availability – NH to raise at OMB in regard to the management of this process and feedback to the next meeting. 
	Nathan Hudson
	NH Proposed that start times were managed locally by the management teams. 
	

	8
	16.08.10
	Late submission of overtime and management approval – KB to discuss further with pay and records.
	Craig Cooke
	NVH noted that this was in progress and systems were being looking into.  At the meeting on the 19th September actions were undertaken to Sue Barnes and Tracey Evans to look at the process and changes required of the electronic systems. 
Update 09.11.16 :  CC has agreed that a monthly return will be completed by Managers on all late claims that they have authorised which will be submitted to payroll. This work will be led by Nathan Hudson.  And, CC will lead an audit to review reconciliation of claims previously submitted.


	

	9
	16.08.10
	HR Involvement in Appeals/disciplinary – KN to speak to the HR teams.
	Kim Nurse 
	HR will be impartial and can be part of the panel but not a decision maker on the panel and that HR remained independent. 
KN said that HR are impartial and that a process is in place with HR attendance, scribe.
	

	10
	16.09.12.2
	List of break locations – JB to send a list of locations to SG.
	Jeremy Brown

	JB has distributed list to members of staff side. 
	

	11
	16.11.06
	Wolverhampton PTS Estates (Monmore) – Staff side raised their concerns in regard to the Wolverhampton site and that the asbestos inspection had not been carried out prior to staff moving into the site.  MG to feedback staff side concerns to CC.  Staff side asked for assurance that this would not happen again. 
	Mark Gough 
	Email sent to CC in regard to Monmore PTS site in regard to the asbestos report being carried out after staff had moved into the buidling.  This has now been carried out with no major issues and only minor works identified. 
	

	12
	16.11.11.2
	Building Regulations around CH/RH Lifts – Staff side raised in regard to the ambulance service being consulted around the plans for lifts that are fitted into care homes, due to the difficulty they have in transferring patients from these locations. MG said that he would raise with the Estates department. 
	Mark Gough
	Email sent to Simon Lewis for action and future consideration. 
	

	13
	16.11.11.3
	End of Shift Update – JB to circulate the report to members of the meeting.  End of shift tasking would be discussed at the December EPG meeting. 
	Jeremy Brown
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